STARK COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #100

Stark, Knox, Marshall, Henry & Peoria Counties, Illinois
Regular Meeting – October 15, 2019
The Stark County Community Unit School District #100 Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, September 23, 2019 at the Stark County Elementary School.  Members present were Robert Groter, Matthew Nagode, Ann Orwig, Brian Rewerts, Elizabeth Rumbold, David Steward and Bruce West.   Also present were Dr. Nick Sutton, Superintendent; Scott Burge and Jenna Joo, Farnsworth Group; Dale Heinold, IT; Scott Paxson, Athletic Director; teachers, staff and citizens of the District, and a member of the press.  (Jeff Utsinger, Jr. High/High School Principal and Jenna Bibb, Elementary Principal, were absent.)
The meeting was called to order by President, Mrs. Orwig, at 6:15 p.m.
Motion was made by Mr. Groter, seconded by Mrs. Rumbold, to approve the consent calendar.  Items approved under the consent calendar were:

-     Approval of the September 23, 2019 minutes;
· Approval of the September Activity Funds, Imprest Fund and Treasurer’s Report;
· Approval of the September LEA checks as follows: City of Wyoming $423.06, Stark County CUSD 100 $131,795.66; BC/BS of Illinois $48,946.89, Guardian $363.88, Guardian $2,630.20, Guardian $436.32, Guardian $622.39, Stark County CUSD 100 $1,180.00, State Disbursement Unit $1,000.00, VISA $143.35, VISA $113.91, VISA $416.34, Jennifer Nutzhorn $200.00, Sharon Kuntz $273.00, Stark County CUSD 100 $135,472.56, Great Minds, LLC $3,600.00, Stark County CUSD 100 $130.00, Music Makers, LLC $9,494.65, Dr. Jerry W. Valentine, PhD $580.00, Dr. Lloyd Kilmer $1,663.81, School Consulting, Inc. $1,160.00,  Imprest Fund $6,941.73.  
Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mr. West, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve the October bills of $163,645.56.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.  
Visitor Comments:

Nicole Mercer and Vanda Gerard, Stark County Elementary Parent Club representatives, reported the Parent Club plans to hold their annual auction on February 29, 2020.  They would like to assist in the purchase of individual air conditioning units for the Elementary classrooms with the proceeds.  They feel they can pay half of the estimated total cost of $35,000 if the district is willing to pay half.  The Board indicated they would be willing to accept this offer.   
Administrative Reports:

Mrs. Bibb and Mr. Utsinger were attending the IPA Conference and not able to attend the meeting.  Dr. Sutton gave the following reports for Mrs. Bibb and Mr. Utsinger:

Elementary:  The Elementary staff continues to implement the Eureka Math with a goal of meeting their math influenced building SMART Goal.  Thank you to the Toulon and Wyoming-Speer Fire Departments for teaching the students about fire safety on Fire 
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Safety Day and thank you to Wyoming Better Banks for paying off outstanding student lunch accounts.

Jr. High/High School:  The Jr. High and High School continue to implement interventions with the goal of increasing moral through periodic pep assemblies to recognize students and working with Monica Genta, consultant, on the new advisory period.  
Dr. Sutton reported the new district phone system should be completed in November and the district-wide phone number will be 309-695-6123.  The new intercom system at Toulon should be finished in the next few weeks.  The Elementary roof is 60% completed and should be finished next week.  Sponsorship donations have been received for the civics project, there are still cans available for sponsorship.  The new sound system at the High School has been installed.  Wednesday’s half-day professional development for teachers will be spent on math curriculum at the Elementary and advisory practices at the Jr. High/High School.  The school report card labels all schools as commendable.  He has begun preliminary work on the tax levy and projects a rate similar to last year. 
Committee Reports:

Finance Committee:  Mr. West reported the committee had met earlier in the evening to discuss the possibility of investing with Wyoming Better Banks and also the possibility of offering staff the option of investing HSA monies beginning in FY21.
Scott Burge and Jenna Joo, Farnsworth Group, presented three options for building renovation at the Jr. High/High School.  The Board will continue to discuss the options at the November meeting.

Dr. Sutton presented the sole bid for snow removal from Jeff Nelson, Dave Steward and Chris Henderson at both Wyoming and Toulon campuses at rate of $90.00/hour per truck.  Motion was made by Mr. Groter, seconded by Mr. West, to accept the bid for snow removal bid as presented.  Motion was approved by a 6-0 vote, with Mr. Steward abstaining.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve the contract with Raptor Technologies for installation of the Raptor Security System at the Jr. High and High School at a cost of $1,250.00 per building and an annual fee of $540.00.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Mr. Heinold reported on costs and timelines to add more security cameras district wide.  There was interest expressed to have more exterior cameras, specifically at the Toulon campus.  

Dr. Sutton presented a possible agreement for local law enforcement to have access to the camera system in case of an emergency for possible approval at the November meeting.
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Scott Paxson presented a possible sport uniform replacement schedule.  He also asked if the Board would consider an amount that would be budgeted toward uniforms in addition to possible funds raised by the team.

Motion was made by Mr. Steward, seconded by Mr. West, to ratify the acceptance of the offer for sale of the 7528 Grain Bin Road property to Ag View FS for $27,500.00.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mr. Groter, seconded by Mrs. Rumbold, to approve the student dual sport policy as presented.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Dr. Sutton presented information regarding the potential tax levy which will be presented for final approval at the December meeting.

Information was presented on a Jr. High Accelerated Policy.  Currently eighth grade math students are working at their own pace and some may finish the curriculum by the end of the semester.  This policy would give those students the opportunity to take Algebra I for high school credit.  

Items for the next meeting:  preliminary tax rate, Jr. High accelerated policy, law enforcement camera access, athletic uniform schedule, long-term discussion on facilities.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Groter, to adjourn to Executive Session for the purpose of discussing employee appointment, compensation or performance at 8:02 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Groter, to reconvene from

Executive Session at 9:02 p.m. and to hold the Executive Session minutes, Not for Release.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve September 23, 2019 Executive Session Minutes and hold, Not for Release.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Rewerts, to approve Ashlie Hamilton’s payment of unused compensatory time.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote. 
Mrs. Rumbold announced the resignation of Jenny Joos as cooks’ helper, effective immediately.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve the extended leave for Morgan Coats, custodian, with dock time.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to approve Tatiyana Wells as elementary noon supervisor.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
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Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Nagode, to approve Tatiyana Wells as a bus aide.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve Jacki Boswell as National Honor Society sponsor.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to adjourn at 9:08 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.







Ann Orwig, President
Elizabeth Rumbold, Secretary
Approved:  November 18, 2019

